
 

 

 
 

 

 
Department of Commerce, Community, 

and Economic Development 
 
 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
 

550 West 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

 Main: 907.269.0350 
 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Chair Springer and Members of the  
  Marijuana Control Board  

 

DATE:  April 4, 2018 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:  Lady Gray Gourmet Medibles #12254 
  Product Manufacturing Facility 

 
 
The licensee contacted me on February 20, 2018, stating that testing of batches of two products, 
Sunny Day Granola and Orange Milk Chocolate Chip Cookies, showed that the batches were 
homogenous and free of microbials but approximately double the potency per serving. The licensee 
requested permission to adjust the serving size and retest to ensure the new servings are compliant. 
 
I authorized retests of the new serving sizes (half of the previously approved serving sizes) but 
required that an MJ-15 operating plan change be filed to add the new serving sizes as options for 
these two products.  
 
 
Attachments: Relevant emails 
  MJ-15 
 



From: Tasha Grossl
To: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
Cc: Jana Weltzin; Christina Thibodeaux; Valerie Mastolier; Brian Coyle
Subject: URGENT PLEASE #1 of 4
Date: Tuesday, February 20, 2018 12:27:55 AM

My apologies for everyone CC’d, it kept coming back failed delivery so I’ll have to add the 
attachments one at a time

Dear Ms. McConnell,
 
We are requesting your guidance concerning the serving size of our products based upon test results 
from Steep Hill. Two of our products, Sunny Day Granola and Orange Milk Chocolate Chip Cookies, 
have tested higher than anticipated as this is the first commercial batch produced by Lady Gray and 
we are hoping to alter the serving size to ensure the potency amounts are well below the required 
limits.
 
Steep Hill has confirmed that both these products, Sunny Day Granola and Orange Milk Chocolate 
Chip Cookies, are homogenous and have passed microbial but that the potency failed making the 
number of mgs of THC over the legal limit, therefore the serving sizes are too big. Because potency is 
determined after a batch has been tested (and therefore after a batch has actually been produced), 
Lady Gray can salvage both batches by simply adjusting the serving size on the package and retest 
the revised serving size to ensure the THC MGs are within the legal limits.  With your approval and 
allowance, if we were to be able to reduce the serving size, we would be in compliance and salvage 
thousands of dollars in product. Please see the attached results from Steep Hill.
 
With actually halving the serving size of each of these products, we are still in full compliance and 
spirit of the regulations adhering to the serving size of 4mg-6mg each. Please see the attachments 
with the labels and the before and after pictures of what the products will look like by halving the 
serving size (for example the cookie before was one serving per cookie and now it would be cut 
down the middle and each cookie half would be made into 5mg servings). We have consulted with 
Steep Hill and they are aware and ready to retest these products upon approval of the serving size 
update from you.
 
Lady Gray is committed to transparency and abiding by State regulations in all that we do. It is our 
desire to be partners with the State of Alaska in this process ensuring quality products and consumer 
protection.
 
Thank you, we look forward to your guidance and thank you in advance for your attention and 
prompt as possible response to ensure the freshness of our product.  We know you are extremely 
busy and appreciate your commitment to the health and safety of the public and furtherance of our 
new commercial MJ industry.

J. Tasha Grossl
Lady Gray, LLC

mailto:erika.mcconnell@alaska.gov
mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com
mailto:christina@jdwcounsel.com
mailto:valerie@jdwcounsel.com
mailto:brian.coyle@ak.steephill.com




From: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
To: "Tasha Grossl"
Cc: Hoelscher, James C (CED); Brian Coyle (brian.coyle@ak.steephill.com); Jana Weltzin
Subject: RE: URGENT PLEASE #1 of 4
Date: Friday, February 23, 2018 6:10:00 PM

Ms. Grossl,
 
My apologies for not responding when I said I would.
 
On the Orange Chocolate Chip Cookies, your two labels (previously approved and proposed
updated) contain the same net weight. Your application states that you propose a 4 cookie package
and a 10 cookie package. I can’t tell which one your packaging is for. Obviously the 10 cookie
package would be a problem.
 
By this email, I authorize you to retest the Orange Chocolate Chip Cookies with ½ cookie servings,
but you may not package any for sale until we are more clear on the packaging issue next week.
Also, to make this compliant with the regulations, I will need you to submit an MJ-15 (which I can
temporarily approve) to add the new serving size as an option.  We can discuss that next week.
 
For the Sunny Day Granola, I have a concern that neither staff nor the board caught during your
application review. The granola packaging does not comply with 3 AAC 306.565(b)(2), which states
that the packaging must “if the marijuana product contains multiple servings, be designed so that
the marijuana product itself has markings or demarcations clearly delineating each serving of the
product;”  Your proposed packaging appears to have all the servings together with no markings or
demarcations (which really can’t be done with granola). I understand you provide the serving size on
the packaging, but it is still non-compliant. This will need to be brought back to the board for review
—and please note that I will be reviewing all approved products for all manufacturing licensees for
this issue and bringing any non-compliant ones back to the board. I’m not picking on you.
 
I authorize a retest of the Sunny Day Granola with 1 Tablespoon servings, but you may not package
any for sale. We will discuss further next week, but you will need to package the granola into single
serving packages, and this will need to be part of the MJ-15.
 
Thank you,
Erika
 

Erika McConnell
Director
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
State of Alaska
 
 
From: Tasha Grossl [mailto:tasha@ladygraygrowing.com] 
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2018 2:29 PM
To: McConnell, Erika B (CED) <erika.mcconnell@alaska.gov>
Subject: Re: URGENT PLEASE #1 of 4

mailto:erika.mcconnell@alaska.gov
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